ELIZABETH AVENUE BUSINESS CORRIDOR PROJECT

The Elizabeth Avenue Business Corridor Project will create an environment that stimulates
re-development and favors the pedestrian and transit. The Elizabeth Avenue Business Corridor Project
is a collaborative effort between the City of Charlotte, Central Piedmont Community College (CPCC) and
Grubb Properties.

Elizabeth Avenue is a busy corridor accommodating both motorist and pedestrian traffic. The Elizabeth
Avenue Business Corridor Project will reduce Elizabeth Avenue from three to two lanes from Kings Drive
to Hawthorne Lane in order to create a pedestrian friendly “main street” environment through CPCC and
the mixed use project development by Grubb Properties. The future corridor will accommodate pedestrians,
bicycles, streetcar and bus transit options.

As you can see, new development is already occurring on Elizabeth Avenue. Grubb Properties is developing
a new mixed-use environment from Hawthorne Lane to Charlottetowne Avenue, which will include retail
shopping on the street level with office/residential above. Central Piedmont Community College (CPCC) is
redeveloping the community college from Kings Drive to Charlottetowne Avenue, by replacing the obsolete
buildings with architecturally styled brick buildings to give the campus a more traditional collegiate look.

The following improvements will be constructed as part of the Elizabeth Avenue Business Corridor project:

Relocation of curbs to create one lane in each direction with turn lanes at signalized intersections,
bike lanes between Kings Drive and Charlottetowne Avenue and on-street parking between
Charlottetowne Avenue and Hawthorne Lane

Installation of track foundation, tracks and catenary poles for future streetcar service

Installation of wider sidewalks, tree plantings, street lighting, pedestrian-scale lighting and steel poles
and mast arms for traffic signals

Increasing water and sewer line capacity for future development

Relocation of overhead utilities to an underground ductbank

Construction of the Elizabeth Avenue Business Corridor Project will begin in December 2007. Our goal for
the duration of this project is to minimize the impact of construction on businesses, citizens and commuters.
Unfortunately, periodic and permanent lane and road closures will be necessary in order to complete this
project. Shown on the reverse side of this postcard are a variety of ways City staff will disseminate important
traffic information.
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